## 花蓮縣立宜昌國民中學 110 學年度第一學期第二次段考 9 年級英語科試題

範圍: 南一版 Book 5 Lesson 3~4

命題教師:徐美雲老師

題本共8頁,採雙面印刷,選擇題共38題 (72%),非選擇題共9題(22%)。請將選擇題 1~38 題答案畫記在答案卡上並務必將選項塗黑,非選擇題請直接寫在試卷上。

Class 班級:

No.座號:

Name 姓名:

第一部份: 聽力測驗 18% (1~4, 每題1分, 5~11, 每題2分, 共18分)

※聽力測驗分為三大題。每一大題均為單題測驗,所有內容都會唸兩遍,本次將不提供範例。 一、辨識句意-根據聽到的內容,選出正確的圖片代碼。

	(A)	(B)	(C)
01.			ABC
	(A)	(B)	(C)
02.			
	(A)	(B)	(C)
03.	Sean Many I	Sean Mary.	Sean
	(A)	(B)	(C)
04.			THE STATE OF THE S

#### 二、基本問答-根據聽到的內容,選出合適的回應。

- 05. (A) It was heavy.
  - (C) It was on sale.
- 06. (A) I love the news.
  - (C) I'm bored with it.
- 07. (A) I believe you.
  - (C) Search with some key words.
- 08. (A) I have no idea where to start.
  - (C) I'm wondering if you are interested in it.

- (B) It was boring.
- (D) It was tiring.
- (B) I fact-checked it.
- (D) I corrected the news.
- (B) Check it before you share it.
- (D) I have some plans in mind.
- (B) I agree Lucy did a very good job.
- (D) I think Lily would be good for the job.

#### 三、言談理解-根據聽到的對話內容與問題,選出正確的答案。

- 09. (A) She will be honest with her friends.
- (B) She should not go to the hospital so often.
- (C) She won't fool her friend again.
- (D) She will not buy medicine online in the future.

10. (A) A tennis player.

(B) A train driver.

(C) A news reporter.

- (D) An office worker.
- 11. (A) She doesn't know where Ian is.
  - (B) She doesn't know how to use a computer.
  - (C) She doesn't know where to upload her report.
  - (D) She doesn't know how to open the email Ian sent.

### 【聽力測驗結束】

第二部分:綜合測驗 24% (每題2分,共24分)

12. One of the four kids hates singing. Her / His name is \_\_\_\_\_.

I love★★★ I li	ke★★☆ I am not s	so interested in★☆☆	I am afraid of☆☆☆
(A)	(B)	(C)	(d)
Elsa	Annie	Alex	Tony
☆ ☆ ☆	**	***	***

13. Vivian wants to know	w the twins walk	to school every day.	
(A) which	(B) where	(C) what	(D) whether
14. Dora planned to fly t	o Canada today. But whe	n she got to the,	she found it was closed
because of heavy ra	in.		
(A) airport	(B) bus stop	(C) train station	(D) MRT station
15. I am not sure if Uncle	e John this after	noon, but if he does, I wi	ll tell him that you called.
(A) comes in	(B) will come in	(C) came in	(D) come in
16. My music teacher tol	ld me I have a g	ift for flute. I was so happ	by to hear that.
(A) that	(B) if	(C) what	(D) who
17. These shoes are too s	small and make my	hurt.	
(A) arms	(B) toes	(C) knees	(D) fingers
18. The TV program for	teenagers to us.		
(A) interests	(B) is interested	(C) interesting	(D) is interesting
19. Peter: Do you know	grandpa is going	g to visit us?	
Lily: It's next week.	He told me on the phone.	And we will take him to	the art museum.
(A) where	(B) whether	(C) why	(D) when
	[請翻下]	頁繼續作答]	

20. Lucy: I heard	
Tony: You are right. He'll be back this weekend.	
(A) Ben has gone to Japan	(B) if Ben goes to Japan
(C) whether Ben will go to Japan	(D) that Ben has been to Japan
21. Do you know?	
(A) who won't come the party tonight	(B) what will Mary do tonight
(C) when should we go to the Purple Garden	(D) how does Sean go to school
22. Gary: Christmas is coming. What are we going to	get at the department store?
Mom: Let's make a shopping and then w	e will know what to buy before we arrive.
(A) bag (B) moment	(C) list (D) mind
23. Mike: Be careful. Keep your wallet close to you, o	r it may be stolen.
Ms. Hsu: Thank you	
(A) Your wallet is so beautiful.	(B) That's so sweet of you!
(C) I learned a lesson from it.	(D) We will be on the same page.
第三部分:閱讀測驗 30% (每題 2 分,共 30 分)	
In 1971, Sophia found a bottle on the beach. T	here was a letter in the hottle
III 1971, Sopina found a bottle on the beach. T	
[·····································	
Dear Mason	June 6, 1970
You've been lost to me since. Everyour enough and that it's time to let you go.	I waited at your school gate as usual. ne's been telling me fifteen years is this world. I just haven't found out u, even though it may take another 15
You didn't show up that Friday wher You've been lost to me since. Everyour enough and that it's time to let you go.  But I know you are somewhere in where you are. I'll keep looking for you years. I will never give up. I believe where you are somewhere where you are.	T waited at your school gate as usual.  The ine's been telling me fifteen years is this world. I just haven't found out usus, even though it may take another 15 e'll see each other again someday.  Love,  Dad  Tor the father and wanted to find him. With hard for years to learn what had happened.  Eigether to get a clear picture. Six years later, of looking for the father. Her book came out
You've been lost to me since. Everyoue enough and that it's time to let you go. But I know you are somewhere in where you are. I'll keep looking for you years. I will never give up. I believe were few clues to start with, Sophia worked However, she could not put the broken pieces to Sophia decided to write about the whole story in 1977, and, to her surprise, it sold thousands of 110 會考試題	T waited at your school gate as usual.  The been telling me fifteen years is this world. I just haven't found out at even though it may take another 15 e'll see each other again someday.  Love,  Dad  Tor the father and wanted to find him. With hard for years to learn what had happened. Six years later, of looking for the father. Her book came out of copies.
You've been lost to me since. Everyou've been lost to me since. Everyou've been lost to me since. Everyou've enough and that it's time to let you go.  But I know you are somewhere in where you are. I'll keep looking for you years. I will never give up. I believe where you are somewhere in where you are somewhere in where you are. I'll keep looking for you years. I will never give up. I believe where somewhere in where you are somewhere in you are somewhere in you are somewhere in you are somewhere you	I waited at your school gate as usual.  The been telling me fifteen years is this world. I just haven't found out at even though it may take another 15 e'll see each other again someday.  Love,  Dad  Tor the father and wanted to find him. With hard for years to learn what had happened. One of looking for the father. Her book came out of copies.
You didn't show up that Friday wher You've been lost to me since. Everyou enough and that it's time to let you go.  But I know you are somewhere in where you are. I'll keep looking for you years. I will never give up. I believe where you start with, Sophia felt sad for very few clues to start with, Sophia worked However, she could not put the broken pieces to Sophia decided to write about the whole story in 1977, and, to her surprise, it sold thousands on 110 會考試題  24. What did the father say to Mason?  (A) I know where you are.	I waited at your school gate as usual. he's been telling me fifteen years is this world. I just haven't found out u, even though it may take another 15 e'll see each other again someday.  Love, Dad  For the father and wanted to find him. With hard for years to learn what had happened. Six years later, of looking for the father. Her book came out of copies.  [ gate 大門 clue 線索
You've been lost to me since. Everyou've been lost to me since. Everyou've been lost to me since. Everyou've enough and that it's time to let you go.  But I know you are somewhere in where you are. I'll keep looking for you years. I will never give up. I believe where you are somewhere in where you are somewhere in where you are. I'll keep looking for you years. I will never give up. I believe where somewhere in where you are somewhere in you are somewhere in you are somewhere in you are somewhere you	I waited at your school gate as usual. he's been telling me fifteen years is this world. I just haven't found out a, even though it may take another 15 e'll see each other again someday.  Love,  Dad  For the father and wanted to find him. With hard for years to learn what had happened. One of looking for the father. Her book came out of copies.
You didn't show up that Friday wher You've been lost to me since. Everyou enough and that it's time to let you go.  But I know you are somewhere in where you are. I'll keep looking for you years. I will never give up. I believe where you start with, Sophia worked However, she could not put the broken pieces to Sophia decided to write about the whole story in 1977, and, to her surprise, it sold thousands on 110 會考試題  24. What did the father say to Mason?  (A) I know where you are.  (C) I know that you are not alive after 15 years.	I waited at your school gate as usual. he's been telling me fifteen years is this world. I just haven't found out u, even though it may take another 15 e'll see each other again someday.  Love, Dad  For the father and wanted to find him. With hard for years to learn what had happened. Six years later, of looking for the father. Her book came out of copies.  [ gate 大門 clue 線索
You didn't show up that Friday wher You've been lost to me since. Everyou enough and that it's time to let you go.  But I know you are somewhere in where you are. I'll keep looking for you years. I will never give up. I believe where you start with, Sophia felt sad for very few clues to start with, Sophia worked However, she could not put the broken pieces to Sophia decided to write about the whole story in 1977, and, to her surprise, it sold thousands on 110 會考試題  24. What did the father say to Mason?  (A) I know where you are.	I waited at your school gate as usual. he's been telling me fifteen years is this world. I just haven't found out u, even though it may take another 15 e'll see each other again someday.  Love, Dad  For the father and wanted to find him. With hard for years to learn what had happened. Six years later, of looking for the father. Her book came out of copies.  [ gate 大門 clue 線索

What is your favorite technolo	What's your favorite s	ocial media?	What is your favorite sport to watch?		
Mobile phone	48%	Instagram (IG)	48%	Football	30%
Gaming	27%	Snapchat	30%	Soccer	19%
Social media	20%	Facebook	13%	Basketball	19%
VR/AR	3%	Twitter	7%	Action sports	14%
Wearable tech (smart watch)	2%			Baseball	9%

- 26. If a VR, or virtual reality, company wants to sell more things to teens, where should they put their ads?
  - (A) On Facebook.

- (B) On a smartphone.
- (C) On TV during a football game.

- (D) On a Twitter tweet.
- 27. Which sentence is **true** about American teens?
  - (A) They don't like virtual reality, Twitter, or baseball.
  - (B) When they watch a sport, it's probably baseball.
  - (C) Like adults, teens like FB more than IG.
  - (D) Teens hate to wear their technology on their bodies.

#### 28~29 Notes at work for David.

Mr. Brown called. He wants you to call back before 7 p.m. Something about his land.

Sales meeting this afternoon at 12 noon. Meeting Room 2. The topic for today is how to be a crazy sales person. Peter is leaving the office at 3 p.m. today because he has a sore throat. Please finish his work before dinner.

An interview at the club. Don't forget to call a taxi at 9 a.m., or you may miss it.

- 28. What are the notes for?
- (A) To teach David a lesson.
- (C) To ask David who to meet.
- 29. Which is **true** about the notes?
- (A) David has a sore throat today.
- (C) David may take a taxi to the club.

- (B) To tell David what to do.
- (D) To help David with where to go.
- (B) The sales meeting will start at 2 p.m.
- (D) David may talk about his land with Mr. Brown.

### Calm on the Job

Emergency room doctor Mark Turner works in Durham, North Carolina. A reporter is asking Mark questions about how he does his job.

**Reporter:** How long have you been a doctor?

Turner: Eight years.

Reporter: How did you get started?

**Turner:** I went to medical school for four years. I learned what I needed to be a doctor. Then, I practiced with another, more experienced doctor named Clarissa Parker. Clarissa taught me how to see sick people and how to understand their problems.

**Reporter:** How do you stay calm on the job?

**Turner:** I use my training. I think back to the time I spent learning with Clarissa. I remember how calm she was, even when things got **chaotic**, when things are not in order. She always knew how to face them.

**Reporter:** Do you see pets or other animals?

**Turner:** No, I do not. A vet is a doctor that helps animals. I only help people.

Reporter: Do you ever worry when you are working?

**Turner:** There is no time to worry. I have to think about what I have to do to help my patients, sick people. If they don't feel well, I want to make them feel better as soon as possible.

**Reporter:** What do you like best about being a doctor?

**Turner:** Helping people!

30. Why did the writer most likely write this? 
□ most likely 最有可能的

(A) To teach readers how to help sick people. (I

(C) To show readers how to train their pets.

(B) To make readers want to be doctors.

(D) To give readers information about doctors.

31. What does **chaotic** mean in the reading?

(A) Something is calm.

(C) Something is crazy.

(B) Something is easy.

(D) Something is helping.

32. Why does Mark Turner say that he has no time to worry?

(A) He is too busy doing his job.

(B) He enjoys his job too much.

(C) He is busy learning from Clarissa Parker.

(D) He knows how to help people.

If you cannot live without your car, Zurich might be the last city you would like to visit. In Zurich, people are welcome, but cars are not! Over the past 20 years, this city has used smart ways to make traffic lighter. One is to keep the same total number of parking spaces. For example, if 50 new parking spaces are built in one part of the city, then 50 old spaces in other parts are taken away for other uses. So the total number does not change. Some are unhappy that there are never enough spaces. That is just what the city has in mind: If people find parking more difficult, they will drive less. Also, the total number of cars in the city is counted. Over 3,500 little computers are put under Zurich roads to check the number of cars that enter the city. If the number is higher than the city can deal with, the traffic lights on the roads that enter the city will be kept red. So drivers who are traveling into Zurich have to stop and wait until there are fewer cars in the city. Now, you may wonder why Zurich is doing this. The answer is simple: The city wants to make more space for its people.



- 33. Why is parking in Zurich so hard?
  - (A) There's no space in the city.
  - (C) There's a red light to stop cars.
- (B) There's not enough roads to park and drive.
- (D) There's the same space for cars to sit every year.
- 34. What does the red light tell drivers?
  - (A) It's time to stop.
  - (C) Please wait for people.

- (B) Cars are being counted.
- (D) No more cars can be taken care of.
- 35. Which is **NOT** true about the reading?
  - (A) If parking is easy, then more people will drive.
  - (B) The city doesn't want to make more parking spaces.
  - (C) If you like to drive, then Zurich is not a good city for you.
  - (D) Less than 3,500 computers count all the cars coming into Zurich.

#### **Not All News Is Good**

Nowadays news is 24/7(24 hours a day, 7 days a week). Who or what can you believe?

Trump Pence, 12, used to believe everything he read online. Then he learned about fact check websites, like Snopes.com and Truthbetold.com. He learned his favorite websites were not true. "Now I am very careful about news I read on the Internet," he said.

Jingle Bell, 12, used to read news on social media. From a literacy class at her junior high school, her teacher taught Jingle to read between the lines. Now she can see a fake story from a mile away. And she thanks her teacher, who said, "Just like we are what we eat, we are only as smart as the news we watch or read."

Dark Angel is a literacy teacher, which is like a fake news coach, in New York City. She has reporters from big news like the <u>New York Times</u> and CNN visit her class. Then students see how much work it takes to write true news.

However, even the big boys, like the <u>New York Times</u> and CNN, say the wrong thing. In 2018, the newspaper had a cartoon with President Trump and President Putin kissing. Some people were angry at this cartoon. "Are Trump and Putin gay lovers?" they asked. CNN also gets into trouble. It was wrong in 2017 when it said President Trump used a Russian bank. CNN and the <u>New York Times</u> said sorry.

Where do you get your fake news?

□ literacy class 讀寫課

- 36. What is the best sentence to tell about fake news?
  - (A) Fake news tells about facts.

- (B) Fake news tells about lies.
- (C) Fake news tells about the truth.
- (D) Fake news tells about President Trump.
- 37. What does the idiom, or saying, "can see fake news from a mile away" mean?
  - (A) The student will travel far to find fake news.
  - (B) The fake news is about 1 mile, or 1.6 km, away.
  - (C) The student can quickly see when a story isn't true.
  - (D) The student has super eyes and can read fake news from far away.
- 38. What did CNN and the New York Times do wrong?
  - (A) They told the truth.

(B) They said something wrong.

(C) They said sorry.

(D) They made a cartoon.

[請翻下頁繼續作答]

# 花蓮縣立宜昌國民中學 110 學年度第一學期第二次段考 9 年級英語科 寫作試題 範圍:Book 5 Lesson3~Lesson4 Class 班級: No.座號: Name 姓名: 第四部分:寫作測驗,將答案用**黑色原子筆**直接寫在試卷上,若以其他顏色書寫**零分**計算。22% 一、依提示作答:每題3分,共12分。 1. Did the news surprise you? (肯定詳答) 2. Tell me... (請合併句子) What happened to you last night? 3. We don't remember... (請合併句子) Did Kevin turn off the computer before he went out? 4. The children are excited about going hiking. (依書線部分造原問句) 二、請根據信件內容自行書寫合理且適切的字詞及句子於下列空格中。(每格2分,共10分) Hi! Andy, How are you? Guess \_\_\_\_\_? In one of the lowest places in the world! After a two-day bus ride and a one-day walk from Tausa, I finally got here. The weather here was so hot that I drank up most of the water I brought. 2. that there would be no more water. 3. , I found a small town that has been here for hundreds of years and got Mr. Andy Jones help from some friendly people. You know, the most difficult part of this 33 Stone Rd. trip was 4. and take care of different problems by myself. I was a little afraid before the trip, but now I'm having a good time. Let's have Spring City coffee together 5. I'll tell you more about my trip. Lowland 52074 Love, Diana 2005.12.12 ★可參考的字詞及句子 I was worried / I was glad / luckily / also / before I get back / after I get back / where am I where I am / that I had to find my own way / I have to find my own way ★請將答案書寫於此空格中(請確認書寫的內容與題號是否相符) 5.

# 花蓮縣立宜昌國民中學110學年度第一學期第二次段考9年級英語科試題解答

## 選擇題 72 分

01.	02.	03.	04.	05.	06.	07.	08.	09.	10.
Α	В	В	С	С	В	С	D	D	Α
11.	12.	13.	14.	15.	16.	17.	18.	19.	20.
С	Α	D	Α	В	Α	В	D	D	Α
21.	22.	23.	24.	25.	26.	27.	28.	29.	30.
Α	С	В	D	С	С	Α	В	С	D
31.	32.	33.	34.	35.	36.	37.	38.		
С	Α	D	D	D	В	С	В		
				答案分配平	7.4公里分 14.0	D:0 C	·10 D·10	<u> </u>	
				合条灯阻计	ーレリ安X A.9	B:9 C	:10 D:10	J	

# 寫作題 22 分

範圍:Book 5 L	esson $3\sim$ Lesson $4$
-------------	--------------------------

5. after I get back

一、依提示作答:每題3分,共12分。

1. Did the news surprise you?	(肯定詳答)
Yes, I was surprised at the news.	/ Yes, the news surprised me.
2. Tell me	(請合併句子)
What happened to you last night?	
Tell me what happened to you last	t night.
3. We don't remember	(請合併句子)
Did Kevin turn off the computer b	pefore he went out?
We don't remember if / whether k	Xevin turned off the computer before he went out.
4. The children are excited about goin	ng hiking. (依畫線部分造原問句)
What are the children excited abo	ut?
二、請根據信件內容自行書寫合理且並 以下為參考答案。	適切的字詞及句子於下列空格中。(每格2分,共10分)
1. where I am	2. I was worried
3. Luckily	<b>4</b> . that I had to find my own way